
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING MEETING  

MARCH 18, 2019 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on March 18, 2019 at 5:30 P.M. in the Ashland 

City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Billy J. Smith, 

Bobbie J. Steed, Kim M. Cain, and Annette F. Gaither. Also present were City Clerk/ Administrator Chelsey 

Wynn, Assistant City Clerk/ Court Clerk Robin Catrett, Police Chief Joseph Stanford, Maintenance Supervisor 

Lester Robinson, Fire Chief Brett Thompson, K9 Officer Adam Otwell, Dustin McGraw, Robert Richardson 

with Alabama Power Company, and Justin McCullers of the Clay Times Journal.  

 

 Council Member Tommy Cantrell was absent.  

 

 Items discussed included a storm shelter at Ashland Police Department, the eviction of a tenant located 

on the recently donated property, the draft beer legislation process, the recent gas tax increase, a potential grant 

opportunity through the Community Foundation of Northeast Alabama for a splash pad, rescheduling the 

Regular Council Meeting set for May 06, 2019 due to Annual League Conference, the removal of the pear tree 

located at Ashland City Hall, the repairs to the awning at the Old Police Department, and events taking place at 

the Wynn Building.  

 

 Police Chief Stanford invited Mayor Fetner and Council Members to the graduation of Officer Scott 

Parish on April 04, 2019. 

 

 There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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